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Proposal Introduction

This is a proposal for two (2) units of Independent Study credit as part of the Master’s Program in Community Economic Development at Southern New Hampshire University. The student requesting independent study credit is Noémi Giszpenc. The faculty advisor for the independent study is Prof. Tosun Aricanli. The independent study will consist of designing a curriculum for teaching the basics of mainstream economics to a CED audience, testing the curriculum by teaching it to a small group of students interested in the applications of economic theory to the real world, and evaluating the curriculum with feedback from the students and Prof. Aricanli.

Intent of the “Economics for CED” Curriculum

The assumption is that students of CED (especially those in the MS as opposed to the MA program) are interested mainly in ways to improve the practice of CED. They are less interested in theory for theory’s sake. 

Given these assumptions, the intent of the “Economics for CED” curriculum is two-fold. The first desired outcome of taking an “Economics for CED” course is an improved understanding of how economic markets function in order to better perceive leverage points for change and development, as well as potential pitfalls. The second desired outcome is for students to understand the origins and context of modern mainstream economics in order to better place their own ideas and theories in relation to those ideas. Whether students agree or disagree with the framing of mainstream economic theories, their own ideas will gain in power and legitimacy as they are able to place their ideas in context.

Plan of the Course

The syllabus for the course (attached) covers 11 topics. The first topic is a general introduction. The next four topics cover microeconomics, and the last six topics cover macroeconomics. These topics will be covered in order as time permits. As of April 14, 2004, the first six topics have been covered. Class will resume with the next five topics after the end of the regular Spring semester. Class is held for two hours once a week.

Evaluation

A mid-course evaluation by the students will be held when the microeconomic topics have been covered. The results will be reported to Prof. Aricanli. In addition, the curriculum materials (lectures, homework assignments, extra readings) are available for review on the class website, http://www.ai.mit.edu/projects/econfon/. 

